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I am an Oregon voter and I support HB3075-1. Please pass HB 3075-1 out of 

committee without delay so it is ready, as soon as the court’s stay is lifted, for full 

implementation of Measure 114.  

 

I live in Bend and work as a Behavioral Health Consultant. We experienced a 

shooting at our Safeway back in 2022. My Dad had just been in there about an hour 

or so before it happened. The shooter shot two veterans and luckily no one else due 

to the second victim successfully stabbing him and stopping him. Meanwhile, medical 

staff were prepared at the ED for mass casualties.  

 

We went through Uvalde and Sandy Hook as a country. I used to drive by the Sandy 

Hook exit when I lived on the East Coast and would tear up at times thinking about it. 

I have a 4 y/o son that will go to public school this year. I want to do everything in my 

power to limit the possibility that such a horrific tragedy could happen here.  

 

We passed Measure 114 to reduce gun violence. It’s time to begin saving lives.  

 

Thank you so much. 

 

Sarah Guest 

Behavioral Health Consultant (LCSW) 


